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December 18, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski

This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that would, if enacted, amend King County Code 13.24.035.B to require an additional legislative action when a change to the Rural Town boundaries for Vashon or Snoqualmie Pass are proposed. Such action would need to be taken to approve public sewer service for the same or a portion of the Rural Town area being proposed for a change. This ordinance is related to the Vashon-Maury Island Sewer Local Service Area Report, which is transmitted separately. 

The Vashon-Maury Island Community Service Area Subarea Plan (CSA Plan), adopted by the King County Council in December 2017, was the first subarea plan to be completed under King County’s renewed subarea planning program. One outcome of the research and planning that supported this CSA Plan was a Workplan Action to better understanding the history and legal status of sewer service within the Vashon Rural Town, including the Local Sewer Service Area boundary. During the development of the Workplan Action report, an ambiguity in the code was identified related to the effect of future changes to the Vashon Rural Town boundary as the area eligible for sewer service and the omission of Snoqualmie Pass as a rural town that is approved for sewer service.

The Vashon-Maury Island Sewer Local Service Area Report was completed pursuant to Attachment A of King County Ordinance 18623, which required the following:

Vashon-Maury Island Community Service Area Workplan Action 2: Sewer Local Service Area

[bookmark: _GoBack]This Workplan item directs an Interbranch Team to review the legislative history of the LSA on Vashon-Maury Island, and determine what the current LSA boundary is.  This work shall include: 1) review of the past ordinances adopting, and/or repealing, various land use planning and sewer planning documents (including Vashon Sewer District plans), 2) evaluation of GMA and other applicable legal limitations on modifying the boundaries of the LSA and the Rural Town, 3) proposing an ordinance to officially adopt the correct LSA boundary, and 4) evaluation of the effects of this correct LSA boundary on the existing land use designations, zoning and affordable housing SDO. If review by the Utilities Technical Review Committee is required, this shall be completed by the Executive prior to transmittal of the report and accompanying proposed ordinance.


This proposed code change forwards the goal of King County’s Strategic Plan goal of ensuring that King County government operates efficiently and effectively and is accountable to the public by clarifying where sewer service can be provided in King County’s unincorporated rural towns. 

If your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact Jim Chan, Director, Permitting Division, Department of Local Services, at (206) 477-0385.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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